
GEORGE NYMPTON & QUEEN’S NYMPTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Clerk to the council: Nan Maxwell, The Old Cob Barn, George Nympton, South Molton, EX36 4JE 

Tel: 01769 579723, Email: gnqnparishclerk@gmail.com 

Meeting of George Nympton & Queen’s Nympton Parish Council 19th September 2019 

MINUTES OF MEETING 

Councillors Present-Roger Gay (Chair), Jon Ride,  Adele Poole, Mark Dean, Trevor Allen, Richard 
Toller, Lesley Robinson. 

2019/065-Apologies/Attendance Register-Apologies were received from Trudy Herniman who had 
work commitments and Ian Horsnell who was attending the Parish Forum Meeting. 

2019/066-Disclosable Pecuniary Interests-There were none. 

2019/067-Minutes of Previous Meeting-The minutes of the previous meeting were unanimously 
approved and signed by Roger Gay. 

2019/068-Announcememnts from the Chair-There were none. 

2019/069-Democratic 15 Minutes/Public Question Time-There were no members of the public 
present. 

2019/070-County Councillor’s Slot-Jeremy Yabsley sent his apologies. He was attending another 
meeting. 

2019/071-District Councillor’s Slot-Eric Ley sent his apologies. He was attending another meeting. 

2019/072-Dispensation Requests-There were none. 

2019/073-Planning Matters-Planning application no. 70261-The council unanimously approved the 
application. 

2019/ 074-Financial Matters- 

Account Balances-Community Account: £3599.99. Savings Account £1636.73 

2019/075-Village Hall-Adele Poole spoke about the music festival planned for 21st September in aid 
of Air Ambulance, Village Hall & Nymet St George Church. Other fund raising events are planned for 
later in the year. 

2019/076-Broadband-Adele Poole informed the meeting that a new quote for broadband provision 
had just been received and had still to be scrutinised. A meeting will be arranged to discuss when 
the details of the proposal are clear. 

2019/077-Correspondence. 

2019/077.1 Email re. removal of phone box. The council agreed that the phone box was in a very 
poor state of repair and had not been maintained for some years making access very difficult. It was 
decided not to object to the removal. 

2019/077.2 Letter from Environment Agency re. change to regulations and licensing for abstracting 
water in previously exempt areas. Letter to be published on notice board. 
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2019/077.3. Letter re. Rural Bus Campaign-To be posted on notice board. 

2019/077.4. Email from R. Mahajan re. police report. Email was received by council. Councillor M 
Dean asked for it to be noted that he considered some of the content of the email impolite towards 
the Parish Council. 

2019/077.5 Letter from CPRE noted. 

2019/078-Adele Poole informed the meeting that she was disappointed that South Molton Town 
Council had not allowed advertising of the upcoming music festival on their board. It was agreed 
that Adele should raise the issue with Town Councillor T. King with the support of the Parish Council. 

2019/079-Date of next meeting-21st November 2019 
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